

Newsletter TSR Cave ne Cadas

December 2007

Introduction

Dear members.

It's an honour to welcome you in this very first 'Praad' of 2007. And hereby also the very first Praad which I experience as a member of CnC. Recently I have been appointed as PR of the governing board and now the task to provide the 'Praad' and to make it a splattering newsletter. I hope that this becomes a splattering year with a lot of nice reading stuff, but unfortunately I myself have no infinite fantasy. Your value can be of great important to CnC, so send in texts, photos and requests massively!
Kind regards,
Public Relations, TSR Cave ne Cadas
Grace Bronmans

Introduction Board

Michelle van den Boom president

Terms which fit our board are: amusing busy; different kinds of people, good friends and many laughs. In this year we planned many activities like international competition, skating, gourmet, and a bunch of other nice things. When you like to join us, please let us know by sending an email to Inge ©.

Pieter de Bruijn Vice President

From 10 till I was 12, I tried horseback riding. I'm riding again for about two years now. My father owns two horses, actually a little horse and a huge horse. The first is a 5 year old Shetlander, and the other is a working horse (see Palm beer). As you understand, they are

totally different form a regular horses. Nina, the working horse, is voice controlled and

loves pulling trees around.

For all your questions about CnC you can contact me. I hope you will enjoy this year and see you at a lesson or an activity.

Inge Zwoferink Secretary

HI, I'm Inge Zwoferink, 22 year old and I'm busy with my master law and management. I live in Tilburg for more than a year. I joined Cave ne Cadas at 1 January 2007. From day one I already knew that joining the union will always be entertaining and funny, during the lessons, but also during drinks and activities. When I was asked to join the board, I had no doubts! As secretary, I'll try to organise every week 3 lessons and facilitate new ideas and activities. After all I hope this year will be very sociable with many activities and drinks!!!

Bobbie Opstal treasures

To rule, you have to look ahead. And I foresee many nice activities. This year we try to take the needs of members more than ever into account. Of course Cave ne Cadas does not only exist, horse riding is every amusing and must be present in the Tilburg student city. So far as I'm concerned every student at the end of this year will know we exist.

Activities

Because it is already some time ago, we have had a large number of splattering activities last year. The 'Loonse Duinrit', the western ride, a weekend in Mierlo and a sailing weekend whit a lot of beautiful memories. Also our famous SO and the SO in Enschede

and Amsterdam were a great success! Photos are on www.cavenecadas.nl!

Tumble trofee

In the 'Praad' we keep up a list of people which fell of his/her horse during the lessons or during a SO. Here are the statistics of 2007-2008.

- 10-09-2007 Roel (2th lesson...) Loyd
- 18-10-2007 Mira 2x (!!) Unité
- Special indication: Inge broke her winks during a lesson on Quickstar.

Did you know that ...?

- Aldo is a hero on socks?
- CnC will reserve a table for Nadine for next drink?
- Jory misses the meetings with the board of CnC?
- Bas will do Groningen again sometime?
- Marlies likes her own gifts the most, especially when it is alcohol?
- Pieter has four Saturdays in one week?
- Pieter would love to learn anyone anything in tandem-form?

'Stedenontmoetingen'

H.O.R.S

Every year there are several SO's, which are competitions between other horseback riding associations in Holland and us. Last 10 and 11 November, five people represented Cave ne Cadas in Amsterdam at the 'Hollandsche Manege': Pieter, Veerle, Jory, Inge and Grace. We represented our good name, by the following results:

Results SO H.O.R.S:

Dressage

Grace 1e Ba Inge 3e Ba

CnC nader bekeken

Every month someone introduces him of herself to us. This week I will start as PR: Grace Bronmans



Introduce vourself:

For how long have you been member of CnC, and what did you do during you membership? I have been member of CnC for almost a year now. After the TIK I received a mail and replied that I would love to go with them to the manege sometime. Two weeks later I prescribed myself. I found out really quickly that CnC what a sociable and great association. By now I have visited a lot of lessons with a lot of different horses and attended a lot of great activities. When Michelle asked me to become more active, it seemed nice to become PR of Cave ne Cadas. So now am I responsible for the 'Praad', collages and advertisement at the sport centre, advertisement in the Univers, and some other promotion stuff. So if you have any news, seen something, heard something or done something which I can use: mail me, so I can keep it up-to-date!!

Favorite horse on 't Zandeind:

My favorite horses at the moment are Mariska and Queen. I also had a great experience riding on Lex and on Unite last lessons. But this can change since I haven't rid on every horse at 't Zandeind!

Funny quote:

A few weeks ago the Pendragon made a short movie about Cave ne Cadas and I was representing CnC together with Eefje, Jory and Pieter. Because of the cool breeze the horses were very enthusiastic when they saw we were going to ride outside. During the

movie, the horses in the meadow next to us were also enthusiastic to see us riding, so they jumped and run in all directions. Off course, our horses followed. It became a turbulent but nice ride!

What would you change if you could at CnC? Nothing, CnC is great!

Who's next?
I pass my turn to a new member of CnC:
Femke Ossenblok!

In the spotlight!

If you have had a great horse-experience and want to share this with us, mail and cheer up our column: info@cavenecadas.nl

Calendar

Don't forget to put in your agenda:

Mo 3 Dec Lesson

Thu 6 Dec SinterklaasDrink

Thu 6 Dec Lesson

Mo 10 Dec Lesson Thu 13 Dec Lesson Mo 17 Dec Lesson

Thu 20 Dec Drink Kandinsky

Thu 20 Dec Lesson

28 Dec - 1 Jan SRNC England

26 Jan Efteling

9 /10 Feb SOHippocampus2008

Feb Mierlo horse ride

March/ May Berlin 8/9 March SOBlok2008 27 t/m 30 March Indoor Brabant

12 /13 April SO CnC

More info about the bold items at www.cavenecadas.nl

Birthdays

We congratulate:

Veerle 11 December Caroline 29 December

Isn't your birthday on this list? Mail your birth date to info@cavenecadas.nl!

Attention!

Recently there will be an opportunity to jump! (jeeeuuhjj!) Our sister association Concorde from Eindhoven organizes a jumping lesson every fourth Saturday of the Month, which we can join! So do you feel like a nice ride early in the morning on Saturday? Let us know!

From the board

We wish you all a great horseback riding year 2007-2008! This was your first 'Praad', we hope you enjoy it. Your reactions, ideas, tips and reports (and corrections of my English) are always welcome! Mail to info@cavenecadas.nl. Furthermore we would like to encourage you to use the forum and check the website!

With kind regards, Govern board TSR Cave ne Cadas

Michelle van den Boom Pieter de Bruijn Bobbie Opstal Inge Zwoferink Grace Bronmans Eefje van Pelt

